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The ZAPP Circular no. 40 provides information about planned changes concerning 
the ZAPP application and procedural instructions during the declaration.  

1. Only one declaration type per HDS/GM01/Port Order 

Currently, there can be both an MIT and an SBF presentation of goods in an HDS at 
the same time. 

Due to reasons of complexity this possibility will not longer be permitted as of 
24.01.2023 and will be rejected at HDS/GM01/Port Order entry. 

2. New validation for IMDG class 2 in HDS 
In some cases the UN number 1950 (pressure gas pack) is declared with IMDG class 
2 via HDS. 
Specifying IMDG class 2 is not sufficient without further additions. The more specific 
information 2.1, 2.2 or 2.3 is required.  
The validation will be adapted on 24.01.2023. A HDS with IMDG class 2 without 
further additions will then be rejected.  

3. Cancellation of B-/S-/Z-numbers that are no longer required 
Uncompleted B-/S-/-Z-numbers for which no further export is expected, must be 
cancelled promptly in order to avoid problems with subsequent presentation of the 
same container. Otherwise, there is a risk that an old case will be assigned to the 
container Gate-In that actually belongs to a newer presentation. The newer 
presentation remains without Gate-In and cannot get a release this way. 
For Z-numbers with status „RLS“ the export process of the MRN must be cancelled 
in case the export is cancelled or will be presented to a different export Customs 
office. 
 


